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Chambers, Jennifer

From: Shaun Coldwell <shauncoldwell@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, June 2, 2019 4:16 PM
To: BCC - All County Administration Staff; Wilda Parks (wilda37@comcast.net); Jan Lee 

(h20kw@aol.com); Tom Feely (tom@feelyworks.com); Jeffrey Caton 
(catonjeff@yahoo.com); Schmidt, Gary

Cc: Chambers, Jennifer; Fish, Haley; Wolfe, Christa; Fisher, Roxann; Zhang, Jian
Subject: Re: packet of materials in response to questions and inquiries thru May 30th of Budget 

Committee mtgs

Regarding the item on the FY 2019-20 Parking Lot for Vehicle Registration Fees: 
Oregon Budget Law (ORS 294) requires public access to the budget process for all local government funds.  In 
addition to setting out requirements for advertising of meetings and taking public testimony, it adds restrictions 
to increasing the size of the pie after the budget is approved, and restricts even more after the budget is 
adopted.  There are some exceptions for grants, gifts, bequests where the amounts are not anticipated at the time 
the budget is adopted (see ORS 294.361(3)(d)), but for the most part you have to disclose all government funds 
while people are still paying attention -- during the budget process.  You can always reduce any estimate of 
revenues, but intentionally it becomes difficult to increase. 
 
I am attaching ORS 294.471 "Supplemental Budget in Certain Cases."  You will note that this statute assumes 
that all funds that were known at the time of the original budget were included at that time.   
 
In the interest of transparency and full disclosure of revenues that could be anticipated at the time the budget is 
approved, I advise that we include the new Vehicle Registration Fee revenue and corresponding appropriation 
as part of our amendments to the Proposed Budget.  If Finance staff have questions about the best way to 
construct this, the Department of Revenue is the best source of information on Local Budget Law.   
 
https://www.oregonlaws.org/ors/294.471   
 
On Sat, Jun 1, 2019 at 9:35 AM Chambers, Jennifer <JChambers@clackamas.us> wrote: 

  

  

_________________________________________________ 

Jennifer J. Chambers 

Budget Manager, Clackamas County Finance Department 

2051 Kaen Rd, Oregon City, OR 97045 

Direct 503-742-5405; Finance Main 503-742-5400 

My office hours are M-Th 7:00 am - 5:30 pm 

  


